Salisbury Township Environmental Advisory Council September 17, 2014 @ 7:00 PM

Order of Business

Call to Order

Roll Call		P	N
•	Kreg Ulery, Chair Person		
•	Glenn Miller, Vice-Chair Person		
9	Jane Benning		
•	Mary Anne Stinner		
•	Sandra Thomas		
•	Joseph Hebelka (PC Rep)		
•	Joanne Ackerman, (BOC liaison)		
•	Cynthia Sopka (Secretary)		
•	Randy Soriano (Township Manager)		
•	Robert Agonis (Task Force Member)		
•	Katherine Velekei (Task Force Member)		

Notifications: All public sessions of the Salisbury Township Environmental Advisory Committee regular meetings are electronically monitored (tape recorded) for the purpose of taking the Minutes. Public comment on agenda items will be entertained at the time the item is up for discussion; non-agenda related public comments will be entertained after the agenda

Review Minutes: July 16, 2014 minutes and notes from the Workshop of August 20, 2012 (lack of quorum)

Report of officers and committees

- Zoning: No meeting.
- Planning: Review Minor Subdivision 1431 Salisbury Road; continuation of zoning amendment review.
- Board of Commissioners Meet the ^{2nd} and ^{4th} Thursday of the month at 7:00.

Old Business: Salisbury Township Storm water Basin Retrofit – provide update on the project.

- 1. Various tree species surrounding the basin were tagged by the Regional Forester from DCNR. The species most compromised were Hemlock; however one of the Hemlock trees appeared to be in good condition. The Regional Forester recommended the tree receive treatment for the blight that has attacked the Hemlock species.
- 2. Meeting was held with Keystone Engineers regarding the basin design: present were Dave Tettemer and Jason (landscape architect). Plans should be forthcoming.
- 3. A meeting was conducted at the storm water basin site; those in attendance included Cynthia Sopka and Sandy Nicolo; representatives of the EAC included Kreg Ulery,

³ Salisbury Township Environmental Advisory Committee Agenda

Mary Anne Stinner and Joseph Hebelka; and representatives from the Lehigh River Watershed Coalition, Rebecca Kennedy and Erin Frederick.

4. It was recommended to start the project in October pending removal of the existing vegetation, evaluation if any permits are required and a design of the basin to create a natural system.

New Business:

- 1. Presentation by Dave Tettemer of Keystone Engineers regarding the MS4 and the involvement of the STEAC.
 - a. MS4 Current and Future
 - i. Status of current enforcement
 - ii. Current responsibilities
 - iii. Expected Future Responsibilities
- 2. Township MS4 Compliance Sheet
 - a. Public Outreach and Education
 - b. Public Participation/Involvement
 - c. Illicit Discharge Detection and Elimination
 - d. Construction Site Runoff Control
 - e. Post Construction Runoff Control
 - f. Pollution Prevention/Good Housekeeping
- 1) PUBLIC COMMENT